
 

 

March 8 6:30 pm @ FBWC  
Wichita Mountain  Guild  
meeting  Cris Ross will pre-
sent “Determining the 
Yardage of your  Quilt” 

March 8 International 
Women Day 

March 14 Time changes 
Spring forward 

March 17 St. Patrick's Day 

March 20 First Day of 
Spring 

April 12 6:30 pm @ FBWC  
Wichita Mountain  Guild  
meeting  Officer’s Election  
and Sue Scammahorn’s 
fabric sale 

OFFICERS 
 

President:  Nancy Wicker  
 V. President: Carol Johnson  
Secretary:  Barbara Johnston   
Treasurer:  
 Programs:  Lenor Davis      
 Hospitality: Jan Crain-Wayman  
 Community Sew:  Amanda & 
Sherel    
 TLC: Plezie Johnson         
 Ways & Means:  
Membership: LaDonna Myers  
 Historian:            
 Publicity:  Kathy Hepner 
 Newsletter, Facebook, 
Webpage: Vicki Nightingale                            
 Quilt Show Chairman: Vicki 
Nightingale     
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2021 

Dear Quilting Members and Friends of WMQG, 
 
This coming meeting will be my last from 'call to order to adjourn-
ment' as President of WMQG.  The Election of the new officers will 
take place at the March meeting, and they will be installed by me at 
the April meeting.  The new President will then conduct the rest of 
the meeting. I hope you reach out to Carol Ann Johnson to volun-
teer to serve as an officer.  
 
It has been my honor and my pleasure to serve you as President 
for these last 2 years during thick and thin.  It mostly got thin in 
March of 2020 when we learned that the Quilt Guild members in 
Wagoner had been hit by some new virus and the world began to 
shut down and stay home. This journey together has been great 
and sometimes, difficult, as we opened our meetings while other 
Guilds did not, seemed to be a miracle.  It could not have hap-
pened without the "keep our distance rules" and "wearing a face 
covering".  I know many of our members could not attend because 
of family concerns and health issues.  I was so grateful that those 
at home could join us for our November speaker on Zoom and the 
program by Cris Ross on FB. 
 
You are the best quilters and friends a woman could have! Thanks 
for the two years. 
 
Nancy Wicker 

Don’t forget to do your homework!!!! 

Draw a simple table runner or small 
quilt. We will be turning your fantasy 
into reality. 
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February Meeting 
 
After getting off to a late start at the February meeting, I forgot to have someone take minutes in 
the absence of our secretary.  Cris Ross made a motion to accept the January minutes as written in 
the newsletter and Jan Wayman seconded the motion.  The eleven members present voted to ap-
prove.  We also had some members join us by Facebook live for an informative program by Cris 
Ross.  Meeting was brought to a close with drag and brag. 
 
The nominating committee met after the meeting.  As of now, we have a nominee for Vice Presi-
dent, Jackie Harman, and Secretary, Kathy Burnett.  The offices of President, Treasurer and     
Programs will be filled from the floor at the April meeting.  Please think about being an officer for 
the guild. 
 
Respectfully, 
Carol Johnson, Vice President 
 

 

Another First for the WMQG  

Another first for the WMQG, the program at the February meeting 

was seen live from people who did not attend the meeting in their 

homes. Cris Ross presented the program while it was being 

shown on Facebook Live. Cris did an excellent job in not only   

presenting the program to the members who attended the meeting 

but on the Facebook live. At this time 271 people have seen the 

video. Here are some of the comments: 

 Sue Turk Thank you Chris. Fantastic job! 

Marilyn Sikes  Thank you. 

Shirley Liles You’re a good teacher Cris 

Vickie Ludiker  Hello from Tulsa 

Barbara  Johnston  Cool block. Yay! Great class 

Jacqueline Holman Awesome Teacher Love this class. Watching from Texas 

Karla French Hello from Tipton. 

Peggy Coe  Good job Cris Ross! Watching in my jammies from Medicine Park. 

Pam Wisner Margarita, a blanket and a guild program at home. 

As you can see the program was  enjoyed by our members at home and quilters from other   areas. 

Thank you Cris 

Next month Cris will present the second part also on FaceBook Live. 
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Programs 
For March Cris will explain how to determine the amount of fabric needed to make the quilt 
you design You will need a calculator or extra paper for math. Looking forward to getting 
creative juices flowing. Don’t forget to bring your drawing of a quilt or table runner. This 
program will be offered on Facebook Live at 7:00 pm.  

In April we will elect new officers. Be thinking how you can support our guild. Many of our 
current officers can not serve another consecutive term, so we will need new people to 
serve.  

 

In case you are wondering what the significance of  the symbol on the 
right. It  is  National Women History Month. March the 8th is International 
Women's Day which is a global day celebrating the social, economic, cul-
tural and political achievements of women. The day also marks a call to 

action for accelerating gender parity. Significant activity is witnessed worldwide as groups 
come together to celebrate women's achievements or rally for women's equality.  This day 
has been celebrated for over 100 years.  

Have  you ever heard of Quilt Hub?  The QuiltingHub Network pro-

motes quilting worldwide. We help quilters find quilting resources. The Quilters' Travel Com-

panion and our other websites help almost 2 million quilters find and post quilt shops, shows, 

guilds, museums, brands, services professionals, shows, sales, classes, articles, and more.  

Our guild and quilt show is posted on it.  

The website is :   https://www.quiltinghub.com  

It can also be found on FaceBook.      https://www.facebook.com/QuiltingHub  

Donna Klein will have items for community 
service to be made. Please take one or two 
items.  

Who does need more fabric? Sue Scammahorn, a member of the 
WMQG, is selling her stash of fabric. Those who remember her knows 
she had lots and lots of fabric. The sale is April 16 &17th  from 9-4 at 
520 S. Myers Rd, Apache. Sue and her husband is currently residing at 
Sienna Extended Care, Room 205, 9221 Harmony Drive, Midwest City, OK 
73130. 



 Please Read !!!!!  New Information about the Quilt Show!!!!! 

 As quilt show chairman I feel that we will be able to have The Color 

Explosion Quilt Show on  February 18 & 19. By that time most 

members should have their vaccination.  If you feel you cannot  do 

your position let me know as soon as possible. I have several vacan-

cies.  Below is a list of committees and vacancies. 

If you are able please come an hour early at 5:30 pm at the March 

Quilt Guild meeting to prepare the raffle tickets for the quilt and 

doll.  Bring paper cutters, staplers & staples, etc.  I will have printed the tickets with the 

new dates. This is not a  meeting just a work  day.  

Meanwhile you can: 

1. Please bring fat quarters to Jan. While cleaning your sewing room cut your 
fabric into fat quarters. Fat Quarters should be at  least 18 “ by 22 “. 

2. Make clothes for our American Girl Doll. Contact  Lenor or I for patterns. 

She doesn’t have very many items right now.  

3. Make or bring items for the gift baskets. 

4. Make quilts or other items for the quilt show Let us have the largest num-

ber of  entries that we have ever had 

 

Chairman- Vicki Nightingale  

Co-Chairman – Donna Klein Treasurer – 
Marilyn Sikes 

Quilt Entry – LaDonna Myers/Peggy Coe  

Admissions Coordinator – Kathy Burnett 

Vendor Chair –  

Raffle Doll – Lenor Davis  

Tickets – Lenor Davis 

Publicity – Kathy Hepner 

Guild Booth –Nel Wallace   

Volunteer Coordinator – Susan Carpenter 

Hospitality – Shirley Liles 

Small quilt Auction – Judy Haley / Sandra 
Hearn 

Demonstrations -  

Programs / Advertising for programs –                            
/Barbara Johnston 

Decorating/Memorial - Dee Fizzell/Criss 
Ross 

Show Set-up/Trailer –  

Fat Quarter Raffle- Jan Wayman-Crain 

Basket Raffle – Cheryl Boydston 

Door Prizes -  

Quilt Show Committee 
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One of our new mem-
bers Kasey showing the 
quilt she made.  

Below Dee’s quilt made 
from the circles cut out 
from her Bullseye quilt.  

Jean is modeling her 
jacket she made. 


